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Flower Show Symposium 

COLUM BI A U NDE R GR OU ND  

 

 

SYMPOSIUM FOR FLOWER SHOW JUDGES JUNE 12-13 AT BRADFORD FARM 
  
Barbara Schuette and Karen Blackmore are chairpersons for the symposium and 
invite you to attend one or both days. The cost is $25.00 a day and includes lunch. 
Time is running out as meals have to be ordered. Please contact either of us by June 5 if you 
are interested. 
 
This will be a fun “workshop” and even if you are not a flower show judge, you will learn and 
enjoy!  

In Memoriam 

Former garden club member Nola Smith, passed away on May 11.  She was President of Co-
lumbia Garden Club in 1990-1991. 

Yearbook Correction 

Barbara Schuette’s current e-mail address is: bschuette7801@gmail.com. 

    Calendar of Events 

June 2-8-National Garden 

Week 

June 10—CGC Member 

Garden Tour 

June 12-13 Flower Show 

Symposium 

 

Columbia Garden Club 

Co-Presidents: Carolyn Doyle 

                 Karen Blackmore 

1st VP: Barbara Rothenberger 

2nd VP: Connie Blackmore 

Secretary: Marie Pasley 

Treasurer: Evette Nissen 

Parliamentarian: Carole Van-

Vranken 

Newsletter Editor:Evette Nissen 

enissen57@gmail.com 

 

Meetings take place at Trinity 

Presbyterian Church,1600 West 

Rollins Road. Columbia, MO    

 

There will not be a newsletter pub-
lished in July and August.  See you 

in September!! 
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May Meeting Minutes 

Columbia Garden Club May 13, 2013 Meeting Minutes  

Neville Miller, meteorologist with KMIZ TV gave a very informative program on the weather patterns in Central Mis-
souri over the past year.  He updated members on the drought status at this time, showing that all of Central Mis-
souri was out of the drought.  The forecast is for more normal rainfall for the upcoming summer. 

Karen Blackmore called the meeting to order at 2:15 pm with 25 members in attendance and one guest, Susan 
Kitchen. 

Lynda Blades gave a brief inspiration. 

Committee Updates:            
  Children’s & Women’s Hospital Garden was completed and the opening ceremony was held on April 
27 as planned.  Marie Pasley thanked all that donated, designed, and planted the gardens.  Committee chairs will try 
to keep in contact with the hospital regarding the gardens.  The committee hopes to have signage installed identify-
ing CGC as designers and donors of the 4 storybook gardens. 

 Central District Spring Meeting- Karen Blackmore, co-president commended CGC members for putting to-
gether an outstanding district meeting. 

 Plant Sale- The plant sale was successful again this year.  We didn’t have the usual amount of plants but we 
still managed to make about the usual amount of money.   

 Clean up Columbia- Janet Lasley reported another successful clean- up of McGee Park.  The weather was 
good for the clean- up and numerous bags of litter were collected. 

 Terrace Garden- Karen and Connie Blackmore took plants left over from the plant sale and planted a shade 
area at the Terrace.  The staff had the bed ready for planting so it went very quickly. 

 Yard of the Month- Carolyn Swope and Emily Bonwich asked for members help to identify suitable yards for 
the award, one each month through September.  Winners are to be given a CGC membership for the remainder of 
2013. 

 Horticulture Tip- Barb Schuette- brought a miniature Iris cristata for the horticulture specimen.  

 CGC Garden Tour- Carolyn Adams has arranged a tour of the grounds at Lenore Senior Center for May 21 at 
10 am.  She announced that the club garden tour will be on June 10.  Members will meet at Crossroads West Shop-
ping center at 8 am to carpool to the gardens. 

 Minutes were approved as written. 

 Treasurer’s Report was approved as written. 

Anouncements: 

 -Eight CGC members will travel to the State Convention after this meeting where Karen Blackmore will be 
inducted as the FGCM 3rd Vice President. 

 -There will be a series of 4 Landscape Design Schools starting.  Landscape Design School I will be in Fulton, 
MO this October 29 & 30. Registration forms will be available in the upcoming Garden Forum or talk with Marie 
Pasley. 

 -A Flower Show Symposium will be held at Bradford Research and Extension Center on June 11 & 12. Mem-
bers that wish to attend can contact Karen Blackmore.  The two day symposium is open to anyone.  June 11 will be 
the study of variegated foliage and iris.  June 12 will be the study of table  designs. 

 -Karen announced that Carolyn Kemper came to visit for 3 days and is doing very well living in a residential 
care facility in Springfield, Mo. 

Meeting adjourned at 3 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Marie Pasley, secretary 
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Triple B Tour to Lenoir  (Photos courtesy of Marsha Taylor) 

Triple B Tours 

Thank You! 

COLUM BI A U NDE R GR OU ND  

On June 20, Marsha Taylor will lead us to Longfellow’s Garden Center in 
Centertown. 
Be ready to leave Moser’s Supermarket parking lot at the Ashland exit 
at 9:30 a.m. 
  
Carolyn Adams 

Columbia Garden Club Members, 
What a surprise at state convention when I was given your thoughtful card and a 
beautiful silk scarf from all of you! It is one I had admired as it is the NGC scarf, in 
green. I happened to have a green shirt with me and wore it on Thursday morning 
after being inducted as 3rd Vice President of FGCM the night before. Thank you all 
so much. Your notes are so treasured and I appreciate your support.  I will do my 
best to make you proud. 
  
Karen  
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June Yard of the Month 

 

Peaceful is how I felt when I first saw this lovely shade garden located at 1012 Ma-
plewood.  Jack and Roma Wonneman are the winners of this month’s Yard of the 
Month award.  There is a large variety of shade perennials in the garden.  They in-
clude; hosta, columbine, hydrangea, astilbe, blue rug juniper, a dwarf Japanese 
maple and many more.  Roma says she doesn’t have a plan for her garden.  If she 
sees something she likes, she buys it and finds a place for it.  Her husband Jack 
says he helps by digging the holes where she tells him.  They both do the weeding 
and trimming and Jack does the mowing.  It all adds up to a beautifully land-
scaped and well maintained yard. 
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May Treasurer’s Report 

Flower Arrangement Schedule 

COLUM BI A U NDE R GR OU ND  

Month Boone Library Wyatt Guesthouse 

June Leigh Speichinger Leona Litteral 

July Kay Egbert Evette Nissen 

August  Janet Lasley 

Columbia Garden Club Treasurer’s Report 

May 31, 2013 

 

Beginning Balance Checking  $6,085.03 

 

 Deposits 

  Plant Sale $33.00   

  

 

Total Deposits       $33.00 

 

 Expenses 

 

  Ck#1871 – Kay Egbert-Convention $71.50 

  Ck#1872 – Karen Blackmore-Convention $71.50 

  Ck#1873 – Barbara Rothenberger-State Convention $71.50 

  Ck #1874 – Alice Havard-Convention $71.50 

  Ck#1875 – Carol VanVranken-Convention $71.50 

  Ck#1876 – Carolyn Doyle-Convention $71.50 

  Ck#1877 – Marie Pasley-Convention $71.50 

  Ck#1878 – Marie Pasley-Plants for Sale & Garden $171.50 

  Ck#1879 – Barb Rothenberger-Bat for Garden $8.99 

  Ck#1880 – Alice Havard-Plants for Garden $73.06 

  Ck#1881 – MBS May Newsletter $2.55 

   

Total Expenses  $756.60 

 

Ending Balance Checking  $5,361.43 

Certificate of Deposit Balance-3-1-2013  $3,202.14 

Total Assets   $8,563.57  
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Storybook Gardens at Women’s and Children’s Hospital 



Thanks to our Advertisers! 


